Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

May 14, 2012

President Richard Byrnes opened the meeting at 3pm by leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. He then introduced Laurie Dietsler, from the Nature Coast Volunteer Center. 

Ms. Dietsler, addressed us about RSVP (Retired and Senior Volunteer Program), for Citrus County residents age 55 and over. She listed the activities and perks available to those who volunteer. For more information, check www.naturecoastvolunteercenter.org.

Last month’s minutes are on our website. 

Roger Kessinger presented the Treasurer’s report for the month of April. We received a $100 donation, and spent $46.64 for shirts. The closing balance on 4/30/12 was $5,996.98.

Lew Tippett has revised the Operations Manual. After a final review, the new document will be printed and handed out.

The Sheriff’s revised Operations Manual is in the car, and on our web site.

The car is being serviced so we have a loaner car. The car received four new tires and an oil change.  A scheduled service is due on May 14. The A/C is blowing through the defroster again. Our car has well over 100,000 miles. The loaner has about 144,000 miles. We need to take good care of our vehicle.

Anyone who wants black shorts can get them. They belong to Crime Watch and will need to be returned if a driver resigns.

House checks are increasing quickly. Our primary job is to be the eyes and ears of the Sheriff. House checks are a courtesy. Do what you can do.

The April Captain’s Report is as follows:

Man Hours:


329

Miles:



3820

Security Checks:

239

Construction Sites:

35

Utilities:


615

Nine crimes were reported in April. They included, four break-ins, One, act of vandalism, one DUI, One petit theft, and one sex crime.

Remember to call in anything that looks suspicious. (726-1121 for non-emergencies) 

Our next meeting will take place on Sept. 10, 2012.

A motion to adjourn was made by M. Eisner and seconded by N. Kline.

The meeting ended at 3:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted

M Eisner, Secretary

